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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

March 18, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Federal

We have learned today that the United States Senate may shortly consider an important amendment relative to the Senate Budget Committee’s Budget Resolution (S.Con.Res.23).  The Budget Resolution was formally introduced on March 14, 2003, by the Chairman of the Budget Committee, Senator Don Nickles (R/OK).

This amendment, if agreed to, would significantly increase the amount of federal dollars available in the Budget Resolution for highway and transit projects.  

The adoption of this amendment, which is being proposed by the leaders of both the transit authorizing committee (Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs) and the highway authorizing committee (Environment and Public Works) would benefit Los Angeles County by increasing the amount of federal funds available for the MTA to secure for a number of worthwhile current and future highway and transit projects.

Specifically, the amendment would commit the federal government to $255 billion in spending for highways and $56.5 billion in spending for public transportation projects over the next six years.  Importantly, the $56.5 billion figure for public transportation projects is over $10 billion more than the level of funding currently being projected over the next six years.
State

Speaker Wesson has proposed that the legislature suspend action on non-budgetary legislative matters until negotiations on the state budget deficit are completed.  This may be instituted as early as Monday of next week.
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